
 
Newsletter (18) Friday 18th July 2025 

 

It’s very nearly the end of the school year, so the Trust has once again produced a round up of the last term – this can 
be accessed on this link July 2025 - Parents' & Carers' Summer Edition. 
 
We are all very excited for our Fun Day next Tuesday 22nd July and like last year there will be four fun zones which 
classes will rotate around: 

• Bouncy – obstacle course, bouncy castle, giant games 
• Wet – water slide, water games, giant bubbles, the stocks (please see below for kit list) 
• Creative – circus skills, crafts, trike track 
• Wild – Forest School adventures  

 
Children will also get to enjoy an ice-lolly whilst they move around the various zones. At lunchtime we will be having a 
picnic lunch on the field, sitting in classes. Therefore, your child will need to bring a packed lunch unless you have 
ordered one from our hot lunch provider.  There will be no hot meals served that day. 
 
As you will see from the kit lists below Nightingale class should wear their ‘get wet’ clothes to school, bringing a change 
of clothes and towel for after that session (they are on the wet zone first) and the other classes should bring their wet 
clothes with them in a bag ready to change ahead of their wet zone session. 
 

Bowie, Anning and Zephania Nightingale 

 

 
Nightingale 
Jackson - For your fantastic bravery when we had the animals visit yesterday! You even let 'Blue' the gecko climb on 
your neck!  
Mavis - For your fantastic bravery when we visited the animals yesterday! You even let 'Blue' the gecko climb on your 
neck!  
Jaiden - For your great retelling of what you got up to on the school trip yesterday! You clearly had a great time and 
were very enthusiastic in your writing this morning. 
 
Bowie 

https://sway.cloud.microsoft/Ss5LGRBZNmhzgYm5


Emmet - for showing great interest on our Moors Valley trip - enjoying the surrounding nature with a joyful smile and 
wonderous curiosity! 
Hope - for being wonderfully independent with all learning this week - you are shining bright and showing great 
understanding! 
 
Anning  
Aiyla - for showing kindness and respect when working in a small group for cooking. 
Nala - for demonstrating good design and making skills in our D.T. topic all about bread. 
 
Zephaniah 
Pippa and Grace - For being so kind, mature and helpful on the trip yesterday. Well done girls! 
All Year 5 and 6 - For all three of their incredible performances of the school show - we were very proud of you all! 
 
 
Lunchtime Superstar Award  
This week, the Lunchtime Superstar Award goes to George from Bowie Class for being very well-mannered and polite 
and Jaydee also from Anning Class for great behaviour at lunchtime 
 

A big well done to all of you! 
If your child achieves an award, medal or trophy through participating in an outside-of-school club or activity, we would love to 

hear about it and congratulate them at our weekly Wednesday worship.  Please bring certificates etc to the school office. 

 
 

 
Zephania show – Mystery at Magpie Manor 

Thank you to our amazing actors, singers and dancers from Years 5 and 6 for their brilliant performances of the musical 
‘Mystery at Magpie Manor’. Their three audiences were all treated to an excellent show – well done to the children 
who took part and to the staff who helped to put this show on. 

   



 
 
 
Years 1 to 5 trip – Moors Valley 
A massive well done to all the children who joined our trip to Moors Valley on Wednesday this week. We had a great 
day exploring the equipment in the different play zones and exploring the forest. 

   

   

   



   

   

 

 
Wrap Around Care 

• Breakfast club - this will continue to be from 8am to 8.45am, but the cost will now be £4 a session (this continues 
to be below the average school breakfast club charge in Somerset). 

• After School - we will be running afterschool wraparound care (After Fun) from 3.30pm until 5.30pm, with the 
cost per hour of £4 (3.30pm to 4.30pm £4 / 4.30pm to 5.30pm £4). These costs continue to be below the average 
charge in Somerset. 

• Clubs - we very much hope to be able to offer a range of after school sports clubs running at least 3 if not 5 nights 
of the week. These will be charged at £2 a session (subsidised by our Sports Premium funding) and run 3.30pm to 
4.15pm. More news on the sports and age ranges soon. These clubs may be cancelled at late notice so if you are 
using this club as childcare please book into After Fun where those sessions are guaranteed - if a child is in After 
Fun and in the right age bracket for a sports club then they can opt to join this on the day. 

 
Bookings / Payments 
We are changing our Management Information System from ScholarPack to Arbor. This will have an effect on the 
system we use for parents to make payments and book into clubs / school trips (ParentMail). Arbor is currently not set 
up to do this for our school, so we are requesting that any bookings required for the first 4 weeks of September, are 
booked through ParentMail (as you currently do) by 31st August. Any balance in ParentMail will be transferred to 
Arbor as part of the onboarding process. As soon as Arbor is set up you will begin receiving emails to create an account 
- please do this as soon as you are able. 
 
Closure of The Larder  
We were sad to learn of the closing of The Larder at the end of July but would like to say a big thank you to all the 
volunteers for the amazing job they did with this initiative which helped many of our parents.  In light of the closure, 
the volunteers have kindly put together an information poster which directs people to local support agencies, if 
needed:   
 



 
 

 

 
Movie ‘n Munch – Thursday 17th July 
Thank you to all the PTA volunteers for making our last Movie ‘n’ Munch of this academic year another great success!   
We really do value and appreciate all the hard work the PTA Team and its merry band of supporters put into all the 
fundraising events across the year, so we’d like to say a HUGE “Thank you” to you all.  
 
And finally… 
We are almost there... the end of another school year, we can’t quite believe where the time has gone. There are lots 

of exciting activities next week for the children to enjoy, I am sure it’s going to be a great final 3 days! Have a lovely 

weekend. 

 
Mrs Brazier 

 

Whilst we are happy to advertise events in our area provided by third parties, we make no representations or warranties about the suitability of such products or 
services referenced in these advertisements for any purpose.  Our inclusion of such products and services does not constitute their recommendation or 
endorsement. 

 



 

 
 

  

 

 

DIARY DATES - 2024/25 Academic Year 
 

If text is highlighted in green this is a change / addition to the diary dates 
 

JULY:  

Monday 21st   Yr6 Trip to Longleat 

Tuesday 22nd  Whole School Fun Day 

Wednesday 23rd    9.05am End of Term Awards (No parents)                           
2.00pm Leavers Service in school (Yr6 parents) 

3pm     School Closes for the Summer Break (No After Fun provision) 
 

Please note: all activities/events mentioned above are subject to postponement or cancellation at short notice in line with 
any change in Government guidelines/internal school staffing pressures. 

 
 

 


